## COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS February 1, 2021

The Jewell County Commissioners met February 1, 2021 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners Brent Beck, Steve Greene and Keith Roe were present. Carla J Waugh, County Clerk was present for the meeting.

Chris Petet, Custodian, discussed the boiler repairs.

The minutes of the January 25, 2021 County Commissioners meeting were approved.

Keith Roe moved, and Brent Beck seconded to approve the memorandum of understanding with 12<sup>th</sup> Judicial District. Motion passed unanimously.

Karrigan Dunstan, Jacob Underwood, and Tristyn Brown representing Rock Hills FFA and FBLA had for the Commissioners' approval a Proclamation to Proclaim February 2021 as Career and Technical Education Month. Steve Greene moved, and Brent Beck seconded the motion to approve the Proclamation to Proclaim February 2021 as Career and Technical Education Month. Motion passed unanimously.

Sherry Koster, NCKLEPG Sanitarian, sent the voting ballot for fiscal 2022 (July 2021-June 2022). Brent Beck moved to remain in the NCKLEPG for fiscal year 2022 and to pay County match dues of \$1500 for fiscal year 2022. Steve Greene seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Keith Roe moved to approve the maintenance renewal with Sirius. Steve Greene seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Steve Greene moved, and Brent Beck seconded to approve abatements 2431 and 2432. Motion passed unanimously.

Don Jacobs, Sheriff, provided the January 2021 stats of officer calls.

Nancy Marihugh, Health Administrator, reported zero new COVID-19 cases last week and zero activity. She said they provided 90 COVID-19 vaccines last week and have started second doses. She said they have appointments scheduled all this week. Nancy provided information on the Home Health services. Keith Roe moved and Brent Beck seconded to go into executive session for 10 minutes beginning at 9:31 a.m. to discuss non-elected personnel with Nancy Marihugh and Carla Waugh present. Motion passed unanimously. Regular session resumed at 9:41 a.m. with no action taken.

Alex Carabajal, County Attorney, reported that they have solved 4 cases. Alex requested approval for the quote from Top Coat Paint. Steve Greene moved, and Brent Beck seconded the motion to approve the quote from Top Coat Paint for paint and labor for the attorney's office for a total of \$3631.80. Motion passed unanimously. She requested consideration to increase jail assessment fees from \$12.50 to \$25.00. Alex explained that jail reimbursements are

the daily cost that inmates reimburse the county for the expenses incurred while in jail. She contacted surrounding counties for their daily charges with a range of \$25 to \$45 per day. The Commissioners said it would require a resolution to change the fees and Alex said she would prepare a resolution. She provided the following January crime update: 1 felony arrest, 1 felony juvenile intake, 1 pending felony juvenile intake, 4 unsolved investigations closed and 3 pending children in need of care.

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, discussed snow removal. He said they are burning brush and working on equipment. Brent Beck discussed some road maintenance needed in Holmwood Township.

Keith Roe moved, and Brent Beck seconded to go into executive session for 10 minutes beginning at 10:26 to discuss non-elected personnel. Motion passed unanimously. Regular session resumed at 10:36 a.m. with no action taken.

Kevin Peroutek, Noxious Weed Director, Emergency Preparedness Director and 911 Coordinator provided a SPARK update: he said the signs are delivered to the Communities; Preparing for audit; and Monthly reporting. EOC grant: waiting for the conference table and chairs.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:15 a.m.	
Brent Beck, Member	Keith Roe, Chairman
Carla J Waugh, County Clerk	Steve Greene, Vice-Chairman